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Teresa Brum, Project Manager  

Vancouver Waterfront Development 

AAUW’s September 10 general meeting will 
be held in our new meeting place: the com-
munity room at 101 Main Street in Vancou-
ver, starting at 10 a.m.  Our first program for 
the new year will be a look at the Vancouver 
Waterfront Development Project, presented 
by the project manager, Teresa Brum.   An 
economic development expert with more 
than 20 years of experience, Teresa Brum 
joined Vancouver’s Community and Eco-
nomic Development Department on Jan. 27, 
2016.  She has a Master of Arts degree in 
urban planning and public administration.   
 

Brum serves on the executive board of the 
Washington Economic Development Asso-
ciation, is a frequent conference speaker, 
and teaches graduate level classes at the 
Eastern Washington University School of 
Business and Public Administration.  

 

Vancouver’s Waterfront development pro-
ject will reconnect 35 acres along the Colum-

bia River to the city’s historic core. The Wa-
terfront is envisioned as a destination where 
urban vitality, livability and natural beauty 
come together on the Columbia River and 
ultimately transform downtown Vancouver.  

 

The project has been realized, thus far, 
through the collaborative public-private 
partnership of the developer and the City, as 
well as the substantial support of numerous 
agencies and individuals.  The overall rede-
velopment project is the largest economic 
development project in Vancouver’s history.  

Vancouver’s Waterfront Development Project 

NEW! NEW! 

http://www.cityofvancouver.us/ced
http://www.cityofvancouver.us/ced
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A New Meeting Room for 2016 - 2017! 
AAUW Vancouver has signed a  
Facilities Use Agreement with 
Pacific Continental Bank, allow-
ing our branch to use the com-
munity room in the new bank 
located in the Hudson Building 
at 101 Main Street, on the cor-
ner of E. 6th and Main in down-
town Vancouver.  
 

Our use started with our June 
11th Program Planning meeting 
where members gathered to 
plan the programs for the com-
ing year.  Benefits of the new 
room are: 
 

 No fees for nonprofit and 
community organizations 

 Located on the 1st floor 

 Seats up to 48 people 

 Tables & chairs on-site 

 Has audio visual equipment 
with 2 screens 

 Easy access to restrooms 

 Free Saturday parking  
across the side street 

 Small sink and counter for 
coffee/tea 

Please note:  parking lot is 
reached by going south on 
Main St and turning left on 5th.  
Parking exit  only is on 6th. 

6TH  & MAIN STS. 

PARKING 

SAVE THE DATES FOR THESE AAUW MEETINGS AND EVENTS IN 2016-2017 

MONTH TOPIC/SPEAKER (Meetings at 10 am unless noted)  MONTH TOPIC/SPEAKER 

Sep 10 The Vancouver Waterfront, Teresa Brum, Project 
Manager, Economic Development Department 

 Feb 11 Sex Discrimination in Employment, 
Judge Virginia Mellema MaGee 

Oct 8 Pacific Middle School NASA Contest Winners & 
Vancouver Tech Trek Campers     

 Mar 11 Muslim Women & Education, TBA 

Nov 14 
11 a.m. 

AAUW Vancouver's 85th Anniversary Luncheon 
& Play, Red Cross Building, Ft. Vancouver  

 Apr 8 Women as Agents of Change, Jeannie Kohl-
Welles 

Dec 10 
9:30 a.m. 

Annual Holiday Brunch Fundraiser, Club Green  
Meadows  

 May 13 Spring Installation Luncheon, Hostess House 

Jan 14 DNA & Genetics, Prof. Steven Sylvester, WSU  Jun 10 Program Planning meeting 
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  Vancouver AAUW’s STEM Recognition Reception  

  The Columbian Recognizes AAUW’s Tech Trek Camp 
As a result of generous donations from  Vancouver branch members, 
we were able to send three girls to Tech Trek Camp at Pacific Lutheran 
University last summer.  Barb Selis has  been Tech Trek coordinator for 
several years and has done a wonderful job. This year, she is turning 
her job over to Georgie Buckler, a relatively new member of our 
branch. Thank you, Barb and Georgie!  

2016 Tech Trek campers, L-R: Ashlyn Shrad-
beck, Felicity Burton and Shyann Langord 

Speaker: Catherine Gould,  
Mechanical Engineer at HP  

In April, at a reception held at WSU in the Firstenberg Commons, AAUW Vancouver honored junior high school girls 
who have excelled in STEM subjects .  STEM Recognition for high school girls is an event held by most AAUW 
branches in Washington State.  It signifies our encouragement of girls who are preparing for tomorrow’s jobs by tak-
ing math, science, engineering and technology courses. Local high schools nominate their best for us to honor.   
 

Melanie Handshaw chaired the event, which was attended by dozens of parents, grandparents and siblings of the 
girls being honored.  Pat Sjolander, Barbara Crozier, Pat Stryker,   Beverly Olson, Georgia Buckler, Kathy Walker, Chris 
Lines and Marilyn Lewis assisted with the program and preparations.  It was enjoyed by all who attended. 
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For over a year, plans and activities related to our 
branch’s 85th Anniversary have been going on behind 
the scenes.  Chairwomen and committees have been 
working to see that our anniversary celebration will be 
spectacular and entertaining.   
 

Between December and June, Kay Pankratz and Kathy 
Walker wrote the script for a play titled, “Thinking Back, 
Looking Forward,” which reviews our AAUW branch his-
tory, decade by decade, through the eyes of an AAUW 
president for each era.   Over the summer, the cast 
members for the play have been rehearsing, costumes 
have been gathered, a sound tech and videographer 
have been found, and period music has been selected.  
 

 Quietly, behind the scenes, Sue Tellock has designed 
and assembled gorgeous centerpieces to fit our theme 
and Kara Lynn Rankin, Pat Stephens and Sue Hennum 
reviewed hundreds of photographs for a slide show.   
 

Jan Harvey has been working on the elements for a dis-
play board for the event and many others are signed up 
to help on the day of the luncheon.  Note the date!  You 
won’t want to miss it! 

  Behind the Scenes 

AAUW 

An Anniversary  

Luncheon & Play 
 

 to celebrate 
  

AAUW Vancouver’s 

85th Anniversary 
 

Nov 14, 2016 

Red Cross Building  

at Fort Vancouver 

605 Barnes Street 

Vancouver, WA 

$35 

Doors open 11 a.m. 

 FOR TICKETS: 360-574-4564 or  
kcwalker41@gmail.com  

November 14! 

  It’s Not Too Early to Make Your Reservation! 

The 85th Anniversary 
Luncheon on November 
14, 2016 will have  
reserved seating.  The 
earlier your reservation 
is made, the greater the 
chance you have of sit-
ting with your favorite 
friends and guests.  
Every effort will be 
made to seat you with 
those who register with 
you.  The earlier the res-
ervation is made, the 
easier it will be to make 
that happen... Use reverse side for additional guest names. 

85th Anniversary Luncheon, Nov 14, 2016, 11 a.m. 
The Red Cross Building, Fort Vancouver  
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2016 - 2017 Vancouver branch officers, left to right: Kathy Walker, president; Pat Stryker, VP Programs; Carol Brain, VP 

Finance; Linda Krogh, VP Membership; Lorraine Wheeler, co-VP Communications, Diane Grubel, co-VP Communications 

Vancouver Branch held its Spring Installation luncheon on May  14 at The Hostess House.  Officers for the coming 
year were installed, branch heroes were recognized and the Named Grant Honorees were announced.  Chosen by 
the branch, honorees this year were Wanda Holmes, Pat Sjolander and Kathy Walker. Super hero cupcakes were 
given to outstanding members of the branch. 

Chris Lines and Pat Stephens Connie Egeler, Naomi Davis, Marion Noe, Linda Krogh,  
Beverly Olson & Pam Rio 

Chery Weir, Mary Kay Landis, Sharon Crow, 
Lorraine Wheeler & Retta Dykstra 

Kay Hansen, Sarah Hewitt, Carol Brain & Diane Grubel 

Dixie Arata, Sharon Heydet, Marilyn Lewis, Pat Stryker,  
Sue Hennum & Mary La Husen 

Carol Brain greeted all the  
super heroes! 

  May 2016 Installation Luncheon 
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The non-fiction book group is 
moving their meeting place to 
Shorewood Apartments,  5555 
E. Evergreen Blvd.   
 

Pam Rio and Georgie Buckler 
live there and have reserved 

the recreation room for the following two Thursday 
morning meetings:  September 15th  (The Wright Brothers 
by David McCullough) and November 17th (Chickens, 
Mules and Two Old Fools by Victoria Twead).  
 

Beverages:    Bring your own coffee or tea to the Septem-
ber meeting.  The group will decide at that time if they 
want to continue bringing their own. 
 

Directions:  Shorewood is off Exit 3, traveling east on 
Highway 14.  Turn off at exit 3, go across the bridge, take 
the 1st driveway on the left, just past the entrance to 
Highway 14 west.  Sign says Shorewood Drive.   Keep left 
and go to the two tall buildings at the end.  The recrea-
tion room is between and behind the two tall build-
ings.   There is plenty of parking.   Someone will be there 
waving to get your attention.   

PROGRAM PLANNERS: A good turnout for the program planning meeting on June 11!  Front row l-r: Naomi Davis, 
Carol Brain, Retta Dykstra, Janet Gibbons, & Linda Krogh.  Back row, l-r: Kara Lynn Rankin, Donna Roberge, Kathy 
Walker, Kay Hansen, Fran Cappa, Pat Stryker & Karen Manelis. Marion Noe also attended.  Photo: Kara Lynn Rankin. 

Clark County Founding Mothers 

As one of Clark County’s Founding Mothers, Vancouver 
AAUW member, Donna Roberge (left) is shown in front 
of her painting .  The artist, Hilarie Couture, (middle) 
painted 36 influential women from our area.  

Non-fiction Book Group Moving 
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Lunch Posse:  Goes to Outback Steakhouse on  Sep 22 at 1:30 

Mary La Husen, Pat Stryker, Kitty Welsh, Kathy Walker 
& Bob Serafini  

 LUNCH POSSE AT BELLAGIO’S APRIL 21 LUNCH POSSE AT BEACHES JUNE 23 
Diane Grubel, Shirley Lambelet, Sarah Hewitt, Carol 
Brain, Barb Selis & Mike Hewitt, who took the photo  

The  AAUW Lunch Posse chairperson, Diane Grubel, organizes these gatherings.  The Lunch Posse 
patronizes the restaurants that have donated  gift cards to our holiday fundraiser the previous year.  
As a group, AAUW members, plus friends and spouses, visit one of the restaurants, usually on the 
4th Thursday of each month, have lunch, and say “thank you” to the management.  It’s a great time 
to socialize & enjoy a meal.  We’ll be having lunch on Sep. 22, 2016, at 1:30 pm, when the AAUW 
Lunch Posse gathers at The Outback, 8700 NE Vancouver Mall Dr #121, Vancouver, 98661.   If you 
would like to attend, please contact Diane Grubel at 360.263.4506 or ECGrubel@aol.com.   

 
Saddle up and ride on  

over to Outback on Sep 

22 at 1:30. See you 

there pardner! 

2016 DATE TARGET RESTAURANT 

Sep 22 Outback Steakhouse (Mall) 

Oct 27 Panda Express (Salmon Creek) 

Nov 17 The Grant House (Officers’ Row) 

Clockwise from front: Marcy Von 
Husen, Ken Von Husen, Kitty Welsh, 
Carol Brain, Diane Grubel, Marilyn 
Lewis, Karen Manelis, Kathy Walker, 
Paraskevas Kleanthous, Adil Bey, 
Linda Krogh and Georgie Buckler.  
 

Paras and Adil were visiting the U.S. 
through the Cyprus Friendship Pro-
gram.  They were staying with Ed 
and Diane Grubel, their host family, 
and came with the Grubels to the 
Lunch Posse.  It was a treat for 
AAUW members to visit with them.  

LUNCH POSSE AT LAPELLAH JULY 28 
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BRANCH  LEADERS 2016 -2017  

 

Officers: 

President - Kathy Walker, kcwalker41@gmail.com 

VP Programs - Pat Stryker, patstryker@comcast.net 

VP Membership – Linda Krogh, lkrogh2@gmail.com  

VP Finance – Carol Brain, braincarol@aol.com 

Co-VP Communication - Diane Grubel, ECGrubel@aol.com 

Co-VP Communications -  Lorraine Wheeler,  

                                            lorrainewheeler5445@gmail.com 
 

Chairpersons: 

Public Policy - Beverly Olson, beverlyolson@centurylink.net  

Holiday Fundraiser - Pat Greear, pshaw1938@gmail.com 

Interbranch Council Reps -  Kathy Walker & Pat Stryker 

College/Univ. Relations - Chris Lines, clines4@comcast.net 

Newsletter Editor - Kathy Walker, kcwalker41@gmail.com 

Auditor - Camille Wainwright, wainwric@comcast.net 

Scholarships - Connie Egeler, c_cegeler@msn.com   

Caring Hearts - Donna Roberge, robenoz@comcast.net 

Website -  Kathy Walker, kcwalker41@gmail.com 

STEM Reception - Melanie Handshaw, meltravels2001@yahoo.com 

Directory - Pat Stephens, pat.stephens@msn.com 

Branch Historian - Kara Lynn Rankin, karalynnrankin@gmail.com 

CFSW Advisory Comm. - Connie Egeler, c_cegeler@msn.com   

Tech Trek Coordinator/AAUW Funds -  Georgie Buckler,   

           mrs.buckler@outlook.com 

 

 

Bridge: Ruth Harbaugh, rhtravel@comcast.net 

Lunch Posse:  Diane Grubel, ECGrubel@aol.com 

Nonfiction Books: Pat Sjolander, psjolander@comcast.net 

Mah Jongg: Lorraine Wheeler, lorrainewheeler5445@gmail.com 

1st Thursday Book Club: Elsie Chan, ersiechan@comcast.net 

1st Wednesday Book Club: Ruetta Dykstra, dykstrar@gmail.com  
 
 

 Mission Statement: AAUW advances equity for women 

  and girls through advocacy, education and research. 
 

 

   Vision Statement: AAUW will be a powerful advocate 

   and visible leader in equity and education through  

   research, philanthropy, and measurable change in  

   critical areas impacting the lives of women and girls. 

INTEREST GROUP LEADERS 2015 -2016 

  

                    

THE CLARK COUNTY COUNCIL MAY BECOME BETTER EDUCATED, YOUNGER AND MORE DIVERSE! 

AAUW does not endorse political candidates, but those words, in The Columbian, about a 
cross section of candidates are enough to warm the heart of any AAUW member.  Let’s 
hear it for better educated and more diverse candidates from which to choose !!  

Taken from the news article:  “The Clark County council is on the brink of becoming better 
educated, younger and more diverse.  Neither of the outgoing Clark County councilors, 
Republicans David Madore or Tom Mielke, earned a college degree. But all four candi-
dates vying for their seats did.  In District 3, Republican John Blom holds a master’s in his-
tory from Ohio University, and Democrat Tanisha Harris earned a bachelor’s in social sci-
ence from Washington State University.  In District 4, Republican Eileen Quiring obtained 
a bachelor’s in human resources management from George Fox University, and Democrat 
Roman Battan earned a bachelor’s in business administration at WSU.  The candidates 
are also, in general, younger. At 68, Quiring is the oldest of the four, but Blom, 32, Harris, 

40, and Battan, 35, would be the youngest councilors on the board.  And Harris, a black 
woman who in 2001 received the YWCA Val Joshua Racial Justice Award, could be the first 
person of color on the Clark County council.”         I am happy for all of us local voters!  Ed 

The Voice is a newsletter for the 
members of  Vancouver Branch 
AAUW and is published in Sep, 
Oct, Nov, Dec, Feb, Mar, Apr & 

May.  Copy deadline is  the 20th of 
the  previous month. Send copy & 

photos to Kathy Walker at:  
kcwalker41@gmail.com 

Putting on my other hat… My president’s message as we start a new year is one of en-
thusiasm and anticipation.  We’ve got a lot going on in 2016-2017!!  We have a new 
board full of new ideas and ready to take on the challenges of their positions.  The mem-
bers of our branch have stepped up to fill all the appointed chair positions and to put to-
gether outstanding programs and events. We will have programs on everything from 

Vancouver’s Waterfront Development to DNA & Genetics, from STEM Girls to Employment Discrimination, and from 
Muslim Women & Education to Women as Agents of Change.  Our events include a HUGE 85th Anniversary Lunch-
eon; a Holiday Brunch Fundraiser; the Bridge at The Grant House fundraiser; and the annual STEM Recognition Re-

ception.  Add all that to our monthly Interest Group gatherings and we should be kept very busy, very enlightened 
and very entertained in very good company... for the next nine months!   Kathy 
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The AAUW Vancouver executive board approved the 
budget for 2016 –2017 at a meeting on Aug 10 at the 
home of Carol Brain, VP Finance.  
 

If our fundraising activities for this year are successful, 
our branch will give a $1000 scholarship to a female stu-
dent at Clark College and contribute $1500 to our schol-
arship fund at The Community Foundation for South-
west Washington, with instructions to send from that 
fund two $2500 to female students at WSU-Vancouver. 
 

The foundations at both colleges have our criteria for 
scholarships and choose the recipients based on those. 
The board of directors reviewed the criteria for our 
branch’s scholarships last year and the membership 
voted on those they wanted to continue to use. 

AAUW Vancouver Budget 2016 –2017  

Income  

 Angel Fund          45. 

 Anniversary Luncheon                500. 

 Bridge at The Grant House         350. 

 Holiday Breakfast      2000. 

 Membership Dues 1300. 

 Moola Donations 100. 

 May Luncheon 25. 

Total Income  4320. 
  

Expenses  

 General Administration 300. 

 STEM Recognition Reception 225. 

 Insurance 185. 

 Website Fees 120. 

 Scholarships 2500. 

 Newsletter & Directory 250. 

 Membership Activities 250. 

 Program Honorarium 300. 

Total Expenses  4130. 

Vancouver AAUW   2016—2017 Budget   Your $75… Where Does it Go? 

Our President Kathy Walker asked me to write an article 
regarding our dues.  Specifically, where does the money 
go?  Simplistically, the answer is $49 to National, $10 to 
State, and $19 to Vancouver Branch. But that is only the 
beginning of the story.   
How much money are we talking about? 

 

     

National:  $8,330,000. That is a lot, but in order to run a 
charity, which AAUW is with a Charity Navigator rating 
of 4 of 5 stars, it takes money.  It takes space, technol-
ogy, leadership and staff.  National AAUW has all of this.  
Fourteen staff members and a Board of Directors play 
THE WOMAN CARD every day.  And they are not looking 
for votes.  They are working for equality and opportunity 
for girls and women.  I encourage all of you to spend 
some time on the National website.   You will find that 
donations and dues, your $49 included, are doing great 
things.  
  

State of Washington:  $28,000.  Washington State is do-
ing a lot with very little.  It publishes the Evergreen 
Leader, holds the State Convention, lobbies the Wash-
ington State Legislature, maintains a website, updates 
needed software, and provides two Tech Trek Camps.  
Except lobbyist who is paid $900 per year, all the work is 
done by officers and volunteers.  Occasionally funds are 
used to ensure leaders across the state are able to at-
tend conventions and conferences. No funds are used 
for office space or telephones.   
 

Vancouver Branch:  $1376.  We also do a lot with very 
little.  We use our funds to recruit new members, facili-
tate monthly meetings, publish a Membership Directory, 
provide a website, publish a monthly newsletter, and 
hold an annual holiday fundraiser.  Our fundraiser and 
donations allow us to send two or three girls to Tech 
Trek, hold a STEM Recognition Reception, and provide 
scholarships to WSU and Clark College.  Our local officers 
frequently dip into their own pockets to accomplish our 
objectives. 
   

Personally,  I am pleased that my $75 is being used so 
well.  Beverly Olson 

National  170,000 members at $49 $8,330,000 

State 2800 members at $10 $      28,000 

Local 86 members at $16 $        1,376 
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MEMBER MEMOS… 

Directory Updates &  Member Notes 

This year, we’re trying a new ap-
proach to ensure that our mem-
bership directory is accurate.  You 
have been emailed a PDF copy of 
all the data for the new directory.  
Please check it out and notify 
Kathy Walker and Pat Stephens of 
any errors in your listing.   Pat 
hopes to have the 2016-2017 di-
rectory printed and ready to hand 
out at the Oct general meeting. 

 

When the membership PDF file has been updated with 
any corrections, it will be posted on our website, with a 
password, so that you may access it at any time.  Branch 
members will be notified when the document has been 
posted and will be given the password to access it. 
 

PLEASE NOTE: The first column in the new  PDF file con-
tains your membership number with AAUW National, 
needed for access to valuable parts of their website. 

2016 - 2017 

Vancouver, Washington 

Branch 

Membership Directory 

 

$$ Money  
Well Spent!  

It’s time to start raising money for 2017 WA Tech Trek 
campers!  I encourage each of you to contact your 
friends, family members, business associates, clubs like 
Rotary, and businesses that hire people with science, 
technology, engineering and/or math degrees.  Ask them 
to donate to this wonderful cause.  Girls need to know 
they are smart, capable, and encouraged by AAUW as 
well as their community, businesses, and clubs to pre-
pare for rewarding careers in fields traditionally held by 
men. Please make checks payable to “AAUW Funds” with 
memo: “Tech Trek.”  Mail to Georgie Buckler, 5535 E Ev-
ergreen Blvd., Vancouver 98661.  It’s money well spent! 
  Georgie Buckler, Tech Trek Coordinator 

Linda Krogh  

There is a new opportunity in town. It includes movies, 
insightful conversation, and pizza and is the result of a 
partnership between Cascade Park Library and Meaning-
ful Movies.   

 

MEANINGFUL MOVIES at CASCADE PARK presents social 
justice documentary films and open community discus-
sions monthly.  Patterned after Seattle groups the pur-
pose is to gather, educate, advocate, build a meaningful 
and sustainable community, defend justice and work for 
peace. Meaningful Movies is an all-volunteer, community
-owned organization, and is not religiously or politically 
affiliated.  
 

Films are presented the third Thursday of every month at 
6:00 PM, are open to the public, and admission is by do-
nation. No one is refused entry.  Pizza is served.  The films 
for September 15 are PAY2PLAY and SHADOWS OF DE-
MOCRACY.   The discussion is held the Wednesday eve-
ning following the Thursday film at 6:00 PM. 
 

SCREENING LOCATION: Cascade Park Library at 600 NE 
136th  Ave., Vancouver 98684.   
Contact email: vanmmcp@gmail.com  

September 2016 
by Beverly Olson, Public Policy Chair 

In July, our VP Membership, Linda Krogh, joined other 
marchers outside city hall to protest the oil terminal pro-
posed for Vancouver.   The city council has since voted 
unanimously in favor of an ordinance prohibiting crude 
oil facilities in Vancouver and State Attorney General Bob 
Ferguson has taken a stand against the terminals as well.    

FYI:  I have previewed this opportunity by attending two 
films.  If you decide to attend, I think you will find it is 

time well spent. Global Concerns enthusiasts, I think 
this will help fill the void.  Hope to see you there. 

WELCOME NEW MEMBER! 

 Sally Alkazin, 1000 E. Heritage Loop, La Center, WA 98629, 
360-263-5855 (H)  360-263-5895 (C) sally.alkazin@gmail.com  
 

mailto:sally.alkazin@gmail.com


AAUW Please Patronize our Wonderful 2015 Donors!!! 

salon 

CHINESE FOOD 



AAUW Vancouver Branch Interest Groups 

Monthly, 4th Friday, 10 am - 3pm 
Glenwood Card Room   

5500 NE 82nd Ave, Vancouver  
 
 

Sep 23   10 am - 3 pm 
 

Glenwood Card Room 
The card room at Glenwood is 

on the 3rd floor of the main 
building on 82nd Ave. 

 

This month’s hostesses:  

Sue Tellock & Betty Yingling 
 

Contact a hostess for  
information.  

 

  BRING your lunch!  
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Monthly, 1st Thursday, 2 pm 

 Sep 1   2 pm 
Lorraine Wheeler hosts & Camille 

Wainwright leads the discussion of 
 

 The Little Paris Bookshop 
by Nina George 

 

Contact Elsie Chan or visit   

http://vancouver-wa.aauw.net  
for more information  

   

 

  

Monthly, 1st Wednesday,  3 pm  

Aug 31     3 pm 
 Retta Dykstra hosts & TBD leads the  

discussion of  

The Greater Journey 
by David McCullough 

 

 

 Contact Retta Dykstra for info at 

360-210-4650 or 

dykstrar@gmail.com  

 

Monthly at Various  
Restaurants 

4th Thursday, 1:30 p.m.   
 

 

Sep 22  1:30 pm 
 Outback 

8700 NE Vancouver Mall Dr #121 

 Vancouver  
 

  Please contact Diane Grubel at  

ECGrubel@aol.com 

to reserve your space. 

 

 

 

                        

 Monthly, 1st, 2nd & 3rd Tuesdays  
1-4 pm at Lorraine Wheeler’s 
10916 SE 18th St., Vancouver 

 

 

Sep 6 
 

Sep 13 
 

Sep 20 
   

1-4 pm 
 

 at Lorraine Wheeler’s 
 

Mah Jongg lessons are offered  

to newcomers to the group. 
 

 

Contact Lorraine Wheeler for 
info at: 360-314-2480 or  

lorrainewheeler5445@gmail.com 

                    

 

 

 

 

 

 

Every other month, 3rd Thurs, 10 a.m. 
Shorewood, 5555 E Evergreen Blvd. 

 

Sep 15 10 a.m. 
 

NEW VENUE! 
Shorewood is off of exit 3 going east on 
hwy 14.  Take exit 3, go right to over-
pass. Across the bridge, take the 1st 
driveway on the left, Shorewood Dr.  
Keep left to the two tall buildings at the 
end.  The rec room is between and be-

hind the two tall buildings.   Someone 
will be there waving a flag to get your 
attention.  There is plenty of parking.   

 

The Wright Brothers 

  by David McCullough 
 

 

Contact Pat Sjolander for info  

at 546-0163 or 

psjolander@comcast.net  

September 2016 

 

 

An interest 

group for new 

members  

will begin  

this year.  

THIS MO   DATE CHANGE! 

Monthly, 3rd Thursday, 6 pm 
Cascade Park Library 

600 NE 136th Ave, Vancouver  
Sep 15    6 pm 

Movies:  Pay2Play &  

Shadows of Democracy  
Discussion 9/21 at 6 pm the  

Wed after the Thurs film. 
 

For more information, contact 
 Beverly Olson  

beverlyolson@centurylink.net  



Vancouver Branch AAUW 

c/o Carol Brain 

7623 NW 3rd Avenue 

Vancouver, WA 98665 

 

 

Address correction  

requested 

Deadline for 
The Voice 

September 2016    Vancouver Branch AAUW Events 

Mah Jongg  
1:00 p.m. at  

Lorraine 
Wheeler’s 

Mah Jongg  
1:00 p.m. at  

Lorraine 
Wheeler’s 

Lunch Posse 
1:30 p.m. 

at  
Outback 

 Bridge 
10 a.m. 

Glenwood 

1st Wed. Book 
Club 3 p.m.  

at  
Retta 

Dykstra’s 
 

1st Thurs Book 
Club  2 p.m.  
at Lorraine 
Wheeler’s 

 

Mah Jongg  
1:00 p.m. at  

Lorraine 
Wheeler’s 

  AAUW  
 General Meeting 

10 a.m. at  
101 Main Street 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 2 3 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

25 26 27 28 29 30  

 Please consider the environment before printing this publication.  

Nonfiction 
Books  10 a.m. 
at Shorewood 

5 

Save t
he da

te - 
Nov. 1

4 - 

for th
e bra

nch’s 
85th 

 

Anniver
sary 

Lunch
eon!  

Date 

Change  

Aug 31 

 LABOR DAY 

Meaningful Movies 
6:00  p.m.  

Cascade Park Library 


